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DECISION NOTICE 
 

Western Area Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Meeting held 25 May 2011, to consider an application for a premises license by 
Trowbridge Town Council in respect of the Civic Centre, St Stephen’s Place, BA14 

8AH 
 
 
 
Decision          
 
The sub-committee has resolved to grant the application for a premises license by 
Trowbridge Town Council in respect of the Civic Centre, St Stephen’s Place, as applied 
for, with the addition of the following condition: 

 

1) A CCTV system with recording or monitoring capability shall be installed to cover 

all floors of the premises used under the terms of the license and shall also cover 

all entrances. The image quality shall be sufficient to be able to identify 

individuals. Recordings will be kept for 30 days and be made readily available to 

any authorised officer of the council or police officer on duty. 

Reason: For the prevention of public nuisance and the prevention of crime and 
disorder. 
 

 
Informative: 
 
It is the license holder’s obligation to fulfil any other statutory requirement.  
 
Evidence: 
 
The Sub-Committee considered the written evidence attached to the agenda.  
 
In addition the Committee heard evidence from Lance Allen, Trowbridge Town Clerk 
and Bill Austin, Head of Direct Services, Trowbridge Town Council, in support of their 
application. 
 
The Sub-Committee also heard evidence from Mr Peter Wilson, speaking as the 
representative of residents of Knightstone Court, Trowbridge who had previously made 
written submissions objecting to the application. 
 
Reasons 
 
The sub-committee was satisfied that the conditions set out in the operating schedule, 
together with the additional agreed conditions 1) and 2), would satisfy the licensing 
objectives. 
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Right to Appeal 
 
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of notification 
of this decision.  
 
An interested party or responsible authority may apply to the Licensing Authority for a 
review of a premises license, whether or not a review hearing takes place is in the 
discretion of the Licensing Authority but will not normally be granted within the first 12 
months except for the most compelling circumstances. 
 


